NATIONAL COUNCIL OF CHILD SUPPORT DIRECTORS
March 2013 Executive Committee Meeting
March 21, 2013
Present:
Laurie McGrath – Vice President
Carol Eaton - Secretary
Sharon Santilli - Treasurer

Region 1 – Jerry Joy
Region 2 - Terrlyn Smock
Region 3 - Charles Hayward
Region 5 – Jeff Aldridge
Region 6 – Alicia Key for Lisa Andry
Region 7 – Chris Kellogg for Trisha Thomas
Region 8 – Brenda Lyttle
Region 9 – Louise Bush

Committee Chairs:
Alisha Griffin

Guest Directors:
Erin Frisch, Michigan
Kate Richardson, Oregon

Vice President McGrath called the meeting to order at 3:00PM ET.  The first order of business was the approval of the February 2013 minutes.  Carol Eaton advised the minutes will be amended to reflect Lisa Andry and Wally McClure were both present at the February meeting.  Louise Bush made a motion to accept the minutes, as amended, and Terrlyn Smock seconded the motion.  The minutes were approved.
TREASURER’S REPORT
Sharon Santilli reported the balance as of the end of February was $73,638.26.  She advised the full financial report for the annual conference will be prepared at the end of the conference.  The report will include details on sponsorships, registrations and expenses.  We are currently ahead of where we were at the same time last year on registrations and sponsorships which is a good sign.  Chuck Hayward made a motion to accept the treasurer’s report and Brenda Lyttle seconded.  Report was approved. 
MONTHLY CALL WITH OCSE 
There was not a call with OCSE this month.
 

COMMITTEE REPORTS
Medical Support:  Alisha Griffin advised the workgroup has been meeting regularly and discussing the various options that may be available in the future related to medical support establishment and enforcement.
A presentation from California was distributed to the Executive Committee which outlined what would be necessary in order for child support to get completely out of medical support.  There are numerous changes that would need to be made at the federal level, as well as changes as the state level in order for this to happen.
The workgroup has been discussing how states would operate during the interim as the work is done to make the necessary changes at the federal and state level to remove the medical support requirements from the program.  
Alisha indicated the workgroup will lay out a business model addressing issues and concerns that directors should think about in making the transition.  She will present this information to the Executive Committee in April and discuss further at the Annual Conference.
Chuck Hayward asked if the workgroup has been discussing the impact on Medicaid referrals to child support once the health care exchanges go into effect as more people will become eligible for the Medicaid program.  Alisha responded the workgroup has not discussed this issue specifically.  The impact on referrals will depend on the services offered by each state and who is eligible for coverage.
Alisha advised she has also recently heard from the Office of Inspector General (OIG) that they are going back to look at the audits that were done in 2002-2003 related to medical support and TANF to tie up loose ends in terms of what has been done and not done on Medicaid referrals.  She further advised that it doesn’t appear the Centers for Medicare and Medicaid Services (CMS) is backing off of expecting cost recovery on Medicaid referrals.  We will also need to determine how the IRS will fit into the enforcement of medical support in the future.
Alisha indicated if anyone has ideas on a session related to medical support and the Affordable Care Act (ACA) for the Annual Conference she would be interested in hearing about them.
TANF Reauthorization:  nothing new to report.  
NCCSD Website:  nothing new to report.  
VOE Workgroup:  Laurie McGrath advised the workgroup has developed a document that they hope to send to OCSE in regard to reconsidering the position in DCL12-12 that verification of employment (VOEs) are subject to the Fair Credit Reporting Act (FCRA).  They are also planning to ask OCSE to share the NCCSD position with the Consumer Financial Protection Bureau (CFPB) who has oversight over FCRA.   The position of the workgroup is that VOE is not a consumer credit report and shouldn’t be subject to the notification requirements under FCRA.  There is also a strong opinion among the directors that the states should not have to pay for employment verification since employers are required to provide the information to child support programs.
Laurie asked that directors review the proposed document and be prepared to discuss further at the April Executive Committee meeting.  Any comments should be directed to Laurie prior to the April meeting.

Finance Committee:  Sharon Santilli advised a call with the workgroup is scheduled for March 22.  An extension has been received until May 15 to file the tax return.  A new accountant has been hired to assist with preparation of the tax return and developing controls for the funds in the account.  They will also be discussing a possible amendment to the by-laws to establish a budget limit to be used for the annual conference, clarify that dollars from the fund should be used for the annual conference, education meetings and training of directors, and allow for a change in sponsorship rates for the annual conference.  
Chuck Hayward indicated it may be worth exploring whether we should hire an organization to be responsible for the NCCSD finances so that we don’t have to start over each year as the NCCSD officers change.  Information has been provided to NCSEA to review and determine what the cost may be to have an outside entity manage the finances of the NCCSD.  
Sharon indicated there will be a report in April to the Executive Committee on what by-law changes will be needed. 
Nomination Committee:  Laurie McGrath advised that Benidia will be working on putting together a nomination committee for next year’s officers.  If anyone is interested in serving on the committee, you should contact Benidia.

NCCSD ANNUAL MEETING
Laurie McGrath advised Benidia recently shared the draft agenda that outlines some of the panel presentations being developed.  If anyone has feedback on any of the panels, you should get your comments to Benidia soon. Laurie indicated she is working on a panel on parenting plans and would appreciate anyone who has been doing parenting plans and would want to participate on the panel to get in touch with her.
There are currently 4 sponsors at the presidential level of $1,000 each.  
OCSE is also holding another session of the leadership training in conjunction with the Annual Conference.  If you are interested, please let OCSE know. 
OLD BUSINESS
None
NEW BUSINESS
NCSEA Board: Sharon Santilli advised the NCSEA Board is looking for new members.  She indicated we need to make sure that directors stay involved to represent the states and the child support programs across the country.  We need good people to come forward to be involved with NCSEA.  Chuck Hayward indicated NCSEA is in need of more diversity in both geographic areas and ethnicity.  If there are state or county people that are interested, please encourage them to join.
Germany Conference:
Alisha Griffin reported she attended an international conference in Germany earlier this year.  There were 48 countries and 238 representatives present.  The sessions were on law/policy, how to make referrals and process cases, and key contacts, among others.  She indicated the conference was extremely informative.
Meeting adjourned.
